

The Courier



JANUARY 2022

PRESIDENTS CORNER



Greetings Compatriots & Friends

HAPPY NEW YEAR! I do hope this note finds you well and enjoying the holiday season with those you love. Christmas seemed to fly by this year. My wife and I were very busy wrapping gifts for ALL of her students, baking cookies & other yummies for our family, friends, and neighbors, and watching our favorite Christmas movies (It's A Wonderful Life and The Muppets Christmas Carol). My favorite part of Christmas was watching our Church perform a meaningful and special Christmas message.

With all the celebrations I am sad to report the passing of our dear friend Tom Chilton. Tom passed away on Thursday, December 30, 2021. He was (87) years old and had a number of health concerns that ended his life. Tom was not only a friend but he was a mentor to many of us in the SAR. I

affectionately called him the "God Father" and he will be dearly missed. Like many of you I am a member of the SAR because of Tom Chilton. I ask that you keep Marilyn and the entire Chilton family in your thoughts and prayers during this very difficult time.

Our next local SAR meeting will be held Wednesday, January 19, 2020 at the Old Spaghetti Factory on the corner of Watt Avenue & Arden Way. This is an excellent venue with great parking and a private banquet hall. We hope that this move will make our meetings more accessible for everyone to attend. Make your reservations TODAY!

Happy New Year!

Michael L. Hull - President

SACRAMENTO SAR CHAPTER MEETING WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 19th



SACRAMENTO CHAPTER JANUARY MEETING

DATE AND VENUE CHANGE WEDNESDAY JANUARY 19TH, 2022 OLD SPAGHETTI FACTORY, 1625 WATT AVE.

6:00 - 7:00 CHECK-IN AND SOCIAL HOUR MEETING BEGINS PROMPTLY AT 7:00PM

Our January, 2022 Sacramento Chapter meeting will be held at 6:00 PM on **Wednesday January 19th** at the Old Spaghetti Factory, 1625 Watt Ave., Sacramento. (Near Arden) The Old Spaghetti Factory is offering us a great meeting facility, convenient parking, and competitive pricing.

Dinners include crisp salad, hot fresh baked bread, entrée, and spumoni ice cream for dessert. Entree choices are: Baked Lasagna, Fettuccine Alfredo, or Sicilian Meatballs. Please contact Craig Anderson for reservations: Phone (916)257-7892 or email craigandersonsar@gmail.com.

Meal prices remain at \$30 per person, cash or check payable at the door. For those who wish to reserve and pay by credit card, you may make your reservations at this site: https://www.payit2.com/event/113271 Transaction fees apply.

MEETING MINUTES

Since there was not a December Meeting there are no minutes to publish.



THANK YOU COMPATRIOT

In January, Joseph Arledge celebrates his 5th year anniversary as a member of the Sacramento Chapter of SAR. Thank you compatriot, for your support of the SAR.

Color Guard Calendar



Color Guard Commander David Beach

UPCOMING COLOR GUARD EVENTS
No events scheduled at this time.

The latest issue of the SAR Colorguardsmen Magazine can be found here: https://www.sar.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/32-colorguardsman_v9-i4.pdf

President

Michael Hull paddle@frontier.net

Executive VP

Vacant

VP Programs

Craig Anderson craigandersonsar@gmail.com

Secretary

Mark Mozdy mmozdysar@gmail.com

Registrar

David Cofer sarsacregistrar@gmail.com

Treasurer

Don Littlefield dblittlefield@comcast.net

Chapter

Meeting January 19th at new location. See notice above for reservations.

State Society

147th Annual CASSAR Meeting April 22nd and 23rd

National Society

NSSAR Spring Leadership Meeting March 3rd-5th

The Sacramento Courier is the official newsletter of the Sacramento Chapter, Sons of the American Revolution. Unless explicitly stated, the opinions expressed herein are the opinions of the authors, and not necessarily those of the Sacramento Chapter SAR.

Editor: Ron Hollis

The Sacramento Chapter SAR; a 501(c)(3) non profit charitable organization EIN # 68-0004288